CEPP Meeting Minutes 
4 April 2012

In attendance: Michael Arnush, Rochelle Calhoun, Janet Casey, Rubén Graciani, Mimi Hellman, Chris Kopec, Susan Kress, Josh Ness (chair), Logan Brennan (Student Representative), Thomas Rivera (student representative).
Guest:  Barbara Krause 

I.  DeSieno Prize for Excellence in Mathematics and Computer Science.  CEPP entertained a request by Math & Computer Science to split the existing single prize into two prizes, one each in Mathematics and Computer Science.  A decision was deferred pending further conversation via email.

II.  Skidmore College Policy on Political Activity (draft).  Barb Krause was available to provide an overview and answer any questions.  Following discussion, CEPP expressed support for the changes in policy. Areas of discussion included:

· Fee structures, especially when student groups sponsor a political event
· The differences between special political events and Skidmore’s status as a polling place on Election Day

· The question of whether the views of students who lack a class-based or professorial sponsorship for such events may be marginalized

III.  Update on Science Initiatives. Susan Kress will send to CEPP via email two documents for consideration: “Strengthening Science at Skidmore” (a compilation of key statements and documents regarding Science at Skidmore since 2005) and a memo from Vice President Kress to IPPC requesting ”support to send an RFP to selected architectural firms, with the expectation that we will select a firm, and sign the contract with that firm, by the end of June.”  
IV.  Culture-Centered Inquiry Requirement.  CEPP debriefed concerning the faculty forum held on March 30th.  Main topics included the following:

· The relative merits of retaining or dropping the “non-western” designation.

· Whether the current requirement has been sufficiently assessed.
· The incoherence of the current requirement, which CEPP’s motion attempts to correct.
· The question of what exactly the requirement is supposed to accomplish.

CEPP decided to defer the vote that was planned for the April 6th faculty meeting in favor of discussing the topic further.

Respectfully submitted,

Janet Casey

